September 17, 2015

Hon. Glenda Sanders, Presiding Judge
Orange County Superior Court

700 Civic Center Drive West

Santa Ana, CA 92701

Re: Response to the Orange County Grand Jury Report, entitled “Mello-Roos:
Perpetual Debt Accumulation and Tax Assessment Obligation” released
on June 29, 2015

Dear Judge Sanders:

The City of Brea is in receipt of the above-referenced Grand Jury Report. The City
requires additional time to analyze the findings and recommendations set forth in the
Grand Jury Report, including their applicability to the City and, if recommendations are
applicable, the potential resources needed for their implementation.

The City plans to submit the response to the Grand Jury Report on behalf of itself
by November 30, 2015.

Respectfully yours,

William Gallardo
City Manager

Cc: Paul S. Borzcik, Foreman
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